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December 16, 2017

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about corruption. The various attacks on the FBI leave

the impression of a cover up. The ongoing investigation into people associ-

ated with the executive branch might be expected to cause nervousness but

the frequent meddling makes things look worse. You commented frequently

on the investigations shortly after taking office. You fired Mr Comey using

a transparently flimsy excuse. You complained about the recusal of Attor-

ney General Sessions. Most recently you have been maligning the FBI and

Mr Mueller. Each of these actions is a clear breach of protocol. Each of

these actions leaves the impression that you have something to hide. Each

of these actions increases the worry that the executive will be placed be-

yond the reach of law. Such an authoritarian shift will greatly weaken our

country.

Please assure me that you will respect the rule of law.

I am very proud to be a US citizen and a large part of that derives

from our honest government.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


